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To:  
IHB, Att. Captain Hugo Gorziglia, Director, <hgorziglia@ihb.mc> 
Captain Abri Kampfer, IHO IRCC Vice Chair, <hydrosan@iafrica.com> 
 
Subject:  World-Wide Electronic Navigational Chart Database working group (WEND-WG) 
 
Reference: FOF/HYD/R/320/19/2 of the South African Navy Hydrographic Office 
 

Dear Captain Gorziglia and Captain Kampfer, 
 
1. As requested by the letter in reference, I participate that the MACHC representative at the IHO IRCC 
WEND WG is Mrs. Kathryn Ries (<kathryn.ries@noaa.gov >), the MACHC Electronic Chart Committee Chair. 
 Additionally, I inform you that Mrs Ries has no condition, at this time, to Chair the WG. 
 
 Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

LUIZ FERNANDO PALMER FONSECA 
Vice Admiral (Brazil)  

Brazilian Director of Hydrography and Navigation - MACHC Chair 
 
Copy: 
MACHC Member States 
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Note: To improve the Commission’s effectiveness, this letter is provided only by e-mail. 
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